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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	An Act relating to the taxation of motor vehicles..


	SPONSOR
	Representative Hubert Collins


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	County Clerks, local governments, local taxing districts.


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The proposed legislation establishes the value of motor vehicles for the motor vehicle usage tax, for all vehicles except new motor vehicles and older used motor vehicles whose value no longer appears in the reference manual, at the actual consideration given, as attested to in a signed affidavit. New motor vehicles will continue to be taxed as under current law, and older used motor vehicles will be valued $200.

A trade-in allowance is permitted for used motor vehicles previously registered in this state, but not for used motor vehicles previously registered in another state.

The legislation requires the county clerk to contact the revenue cabinet to determine the "retail price" of any vehicle for which a notarized affidavit is required but not available. Unless the revenue cabinet has an 800 number this requirement could result in an added expense for the county clerk. In addition, it creates extra responsibilities for the county clerk.

In addition, the proposed legislation provides for the valuation of motor vehicles at the average trade-in value for property tax purposes.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


Using actual cash consideration to value used motor vehicles for usage tax purposes is expected to have only a minimal fiscal impact. Under the current system, older vehicles (those more than seven years old) are currently valued at NADA trade-in value. NADA trade-in value is generally less than cash consideration. This change would increase the taxable value for older used vehicles and decrease the taxable value for newer used motor vehicles, presently valued at average retail. The net effect would be a tax decrease for purchasers of newer used vehicles and a tax increase for purchasers of older used vehicles. There would be very little fiscal impact on the county clerks' commission from the use of actual cash consideration to value used motor vehicles.

Valuing older used motor vehicles whose value no longer appears in the automotive reference manual at $200 is also expected to have very little fiscal impact.

Beginning with motor vehicle property tax assessments made on January 1, 1998, the Revenue Cabinet will value motor vehicles at average trade-in value, so the amendment in this bill to value motor vehicles at average trade-in will have no additional effect on local taxing districts.

OTHER OBSERVATIONS
	DATA SOURCE(S)
	Revenue Cabinet
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